
Dear Cultural Strategy Institute Board! 
Accept my words of appreciation and absolute admiration for the scale of the action, 
ambition in creating a coherent vision for culture in Lviv. 
 
I am impressed by the idea of the Culture Congress, which took place in October - I 
am proud of you and seeing the congress, the quality of the discussions, the prestige 
of the guests, unusual venue, but also the opinions of all who came to it. As well the 
partner Ukrainian and Polish-Ukrainian educating programs You provided this year - 
you have become not only an institution, but a real Think Tank. Wish You for 
expanding the map of partnerships across the countries.  
 
I must admit that the CSI activity is very inspiring for Krakow, because in Krakow we 
also need an institution that monitors the city's cultural strategy, monitors research, 
organizes cross sectoral conferences. 
 
I wish you perseverance and many friends in the most difficult challenges. 
I am proud to be somewhere near the important processes transforming Lviv culture. 
Hope to see the products of The CSI future projects soon.  
 
I wish the whole team good luck, 
 
all best, 
Robert Piaskowski 
 


